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By Mike Misko From the President 

COMMUNITY ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Upcoming Residents Meetings 

Mark your calendar for the next scheduled meeting date, which is October 13th. All adult 
residents in Florida Gardens are Members of the Florida Gardens Civic Association. Meetings 
are held on the second Thursday of each month except July and August. All regularly 
scheduled meetings are held at 8:00 pm in the Clubhouse. Attendance by the Board of 
Directors is mandatory, but all residents are encouraged to attend 
 

Connect With Us 

Email - floridagardensca@gmail.com 

Visit our website @ floridagardens.net 

Like us on Facebook @ Florida Gardens Civic Association 

Join Nextdoor - Sign up at nextdoor.com 

Welcome back! Hope everyone had a safe and fun-filled summer. 

On October 29th we will have the Kids Halloween Party and Trunk or Treat at the Clubhouse 

followed by the golf cart parade. We need volunteers to help with setup and crafts. It’s a 

great opportunity for high school students to earn their community service hours. Please 

contact Kimberly at 561-762-4356 if you are interested in helping. The more volunteers we 

have the smoother the events go! 

I would like to thank all our Street Representatives for all your help getting the newsletters 

out to our community and for participating in the monthly meetings. We would like to see 

some new volunteers looking to join us at the upcoming meetings. 

Our next meeting at the Clubhouse is October 13th at 8:00pm. Mark your calendar and 

come join us. 

Reminder, elections are coming up in December. If you are interested in running for any of 

the Officers positions please come to the meeting and let us know. 

Thank you for your time. 



2022 HALLOWEEN EVENTS DETAILS 

HALLOWEEN  ‘TRUNK-OR-TREAT’  -  Behind the Clubhouse from  6:00 pm to 7:15 pm 
This has always been a very popular part of every year’s Halloween 

festivities and we will have one again this year.  

CART OWNERS : If you plan on participating in the Trunk-or-Treat, 

please call Alanna Harman at (561) 248-3151 by Wednesday, 10/19 so 

she can get an idea of about how many carts to plan for. On Saturday, 

line up your decorated golf carts in the designated area, spaced as 

directed, and bring candy (but nothing containing peanuts, please). 

The kids will go cart-to-cart starting at 6:00 pm until 7:15 pm. Please have your carts in place by 5:45 pm. 

HALLOWEEN GOLF CART PARADE beginning at 7:30 pm 

Immediately following the Trunk-or-Treat we will again have a Halloween Golf Cart 

Parade beginning at 7:30 pm. If you have a decorated cart (golf carts ONLY), please 

join in the fun. Cart line-up begins at 7:15 at the Clubhouse. The parade route will be 

the same as that followed during the annual Christmas parade. Participants : MAKE 

SOME NOISE so our residents can know the parade is approaching. 

Halloween has always been a special, fun time in Florida Gardens. This year,  Florida Gardens will once again have a Kids 

Carnival, conduct a Golf Cart Trunk-or-Treat, and have the Halloween Golf Cart Parade and outdoor movie showing following 

that.   All these events will all be held on Saturday, October 29th. Monitor Nextdoor, our Facebook page and our Florida 

Gardens Website for any changes to the planned events. 

HALLOWEEN MOVIE SHOWING  beginning at 9:00 pm 
The final event of the evening will be an outdoor Halloween movie on the rear lawn of 

the Clubhouse (weather permitting), beginning at 8:45 pm. Bring your golf cart, chairs or 

blankets to sit and enjoy the show. Free popcorn will be provided for the kids. Bring your 

own snacks and beverages.  

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED  -  People like to attend events but few ever want to help. If you would be willing to volunteer to 

help with event support, please contact Kimberly Serio (561) 762-4356 for the Carnival Event , Alanna Harman at (561) 

248-3151 for the Trunk-or-Treat and Mike Misko at 561-629-6121 for the Movie Event. High School students- this is an 

opportunity for Community Service hours. There will be an event coordination meeting on Tuesday, September 27th at 

7:00 pm in the Clubhouse. Everyone willing to volunteer to help with any of the events is asked to attend. 

HALLOWEEN CARNIVAL - STARTING AT 5:00 pm 
The evening begins promptly at 5:00 pm at the Clubhouse with our Halloween 

Carnival. Dress up in your best Halloween costumes and come and enjoy the fun. 

Free food and drinks will be provided.   

PARENTS : Please park your automobiles in the designated parking area. 

Florida Gardens Residents Only, Please 

IMPORTANT NOTICE   -  From Ed Hinkle, President of the Lucerne Lakes HOA 
Unlicensed golf carts are not permitted anywhere in the Lucerne Lakes Community. PBSO is hired by the Lucerne 
Lakes HOA to patrol the community and will ticket unlicensed golf carts as well as underaged operators. For your 
own benefit, please keep golf carts within the friendly boundaries of Florida Gardens. 



NEXTDOOR  and FACEBOOK -  Our Neighborhood Social Media Sites 

Use Nextdoor and Facebook to keep up with day-to-day happenings in our community as well as the communities around us. If 
you have a Facebook account, check out our page at “Florida Gardens Civic Association”. Make sure you’re on the 
“Community” page.  

For Nextdoor, if you’re not already connected, go to nextdoor.com and join. It’s FREE. You can connect thru the Nextdoor 
website or download the Nextdoor App to your mobile device. There are many options you can use to tailor your view of 
Nextdoor content. There have also been several articles in past Newsletters on this topic. See the Newsletter Articles Index on 
our Florida Gardens website. 

CLUBHOUSE RENTAL INFO 

VOICE MAIL ONLY—DO NOT SEND TEXTS TO THIS NUMBER. 

FOR INFORMATION ON RENTING THE CLUBHOUSE, FIRST VISIT OUR 

WEBSITE AT www.floridagardens.net AND CLICK ON THE CLUBHOUSE 

TAB.  THEN CALL TERRY AT 968-9970 TO SCHEDULE YOUR EVENT. 

Hi neighbors.  Remember to join us on the third Tuesday of each 

month for Adult-only Game Night at the Florida Gardens 

Clubhouse for those 21 and over, starting at 7:00 pm. We set up 

a few tables and have some games available.  If you would like to 

bring your own games, please do so. This is a great time to come 

hang out/meet Florida Gardens neighbors whether or not you 

want to play.  If you have any questions, thoughts or suggestions 

you can email FloridaGardensEvents@gmail.com. We hope to 

see you there!  

THIRD TUESDAY OF THE MONTH @ 7:00 p.m. 

Brian Katz 
 2nd Vice President and Adult Event Coordinator. 

5TH ANNUAL HAUNTED GARDENS 
HALLOWEEN DECORATING CONTEST 

Judging on SUNDAY, October 30th from                             
8:00 pm to 11:00 pm 

NOTE -  To encourage more residents to participate, those who won 

cash prizes for their great displays in last year’s contest are ineligible for 

cash prizes this year. Also, the Halloween House on Pine Tree has again 

recused themselves from this competition. 

SPONSORED AGAIN BY ABLE PLUMBING 

As in previous years, judges will select the 6 best Halloween décor presentations. Cash prizes will be awarded to the top three, 

with honorable mention to the rest. 

1st Place - $300      /      2nd Place - $150      /      3rd Place  - $50 

To allow all our residents to put up last minute decorations, judging will not take place until the night of SUDAY,  October 30th, 

from 8:00 pm to 11:00 pm. 

Signs will be placed in the winning yards on Halloween morning. 

http://floridagardensevents@gmail.com


                          LUCERNE LAKES GOLF COURSE CONVERSION UPDATE     by Gary Oliwa 

On May 26th, Mattamy Homes went before the Palm Beach County Commissioners to request approval for the establishment 

of a Community Development District on the Lucerne Lakes property. A CDD is a government-controlled entity which allows a 

developer to sell municipal bonds to finance the infrastructure (roads, drainage, etc.) needed to support their development 

project rather than having to get business loans or finance the infrastructure themselves the way large developers do with the 

cost simply added to the sales price of the home. Instead, the payoff of the bonds is amortized over 30 years and added to the 

home buyer’s property taxes, theoretically lowering the up-front sales price of the home. By incorporating the bond payments 

into the property taxes, the government (in this case the County) would become responsible for debt collection and payment. 

While other counties in Florida have embraced this arrangement, Palm Beach County has only recently considered it on a 

small number of new developments. It was a somewhat contentious meeting and a postponement was suggested, but in the 

end a motion was made and vote taken. The Commissioners voted 4-to-3 to DENY Mattamy’s request for a CDD. 

Next, Mattamy petitioned the Lake Worth Drainage District to abandon the District’s drainage easements. The Drainage 

District denied this request as well. 

Finally,  the battle against the conversion  is continuing in court. Mattamy, as expected, has submitted to the court motion 

after motion, each requiring a legal response and costing Lucerne additional legal fees. As a result, the Lucerne Lakes 

community continues to struggle to raise the money for the lawyer’s  funds, and as a result found it necessary to change to 

another legal firm. They need funds to pay for the lawyers. To support their fund raising efforts, they have a GoFundMe page. 

If you would like to donate to their struggle, the link to that page is  

              https://www.gofundme.com/f/Enviromental-Preservation      [Copy the (incorrect) spelling exactly as shown] 

FLORIDA GARDENS CRIME REPORT 05/01/22-08/31/22    Compiled by Sue Guthrie

AKRON BARBERTON CLEVELAND CUYAHOGA DAYTON OHIO PALMETTO PLUMOSA SPRINGDALE

ARCH CANTON COCONUT CYPRESS MANGO PALM PINE TREE RUBBER TREE LK WORTH RD

Vehicle Crash 1

Stolen Vehicle 1

Noise 1 1 1 1 1
Assist to Another 

Dept 1 1 2 2 1 1

Resident Check 19 3 9 2 5 2 4 1 2 20 1 4 1 5 3 5 8

Domestic / Civil 1 1 4 1 4 1 6 4 4 3

Threats 1

Neighbor Trouble 1 1 3 1
Police Serv. Call 

Info 2 1 1 1 1

Fraud/Forgery 1 1 1 1

Welfare Check 1 1 1

Conduct Check 1 1 1 2
Suspicious 

Person 1 1 2 1
Vandal / Theft / 

Trespass/Larceny 1
Residential/  

Burglary 1 1

Hang Up Calls 2
Mentally Disturbed 

Person 1

Investigations 1

Lost and Found 1

Vehicle Stop 1

Harrassing Calls 2



 

RECYCLING :     WHERE PLASTIC ACTUALLY ENDS UP 

Edited from an article that originally appeared in USA TODAY:  

That plastic container you toss in a recycling bin? Odds are today you're actually doing very little for the environment. The 

packaging could end up in a landfill in the U.S. or pay to be shipped abroad and burned. Micro-plastic particles from incineration 

are showing up in the air, the rain, and even in human blood. 

While some used plastic is shipped to recycling facilities, the truth is most products put in U.S. recycling bins don't go where 

Americans think they do. Environmental advocates have long encouraged citizens to "reduce, reuse, recycle." But many experts 

say it's important to be realistic about the global recycling industry. Here's where your recycling really goes. 

There's no federal recycling program in the U.S. Where your household recycling goes depends on the material and where you 

live. "Every town has different policies," said Nilda Mesa of Columbia University. Curbside recycling is typically collected by a 

private company or municipality and taken to a sorting plant where marketable materials are salvaged. "In some cases, a city 

may make money off recycling categories such as cardboard and lose money on glass. It depends on the market," Mesa said. 

Many items end up in the recycling stream that aren’t recyclable, causing contamination. "Often, householders put products 

into the recycling container that they 'wish' could be recycled," said Joe Pickard, chief economist for the Institute of Scrap 

Recycling Industries. Contamination includes products that can’t be recycled, aren’t accepted in a specific area or are 

contaminated by residual container contents, he said. "These contaminated items most often simply go to the landfill," he 

added. It is common for facilities to have contamination rates in the 15-20% range, Pickard said. 

Among recyclables, cardboard, paper and metal are usually recycled at high rates, said Jan Dell, an engineer and founder of The 

Last Beach Cleanup, an environmental organization. It's plastic, which is largely made from petroleum, that wreaks havoc, she 

said. Just 9% of all plastic waste ever created has been recycled, researchers estimate. 

Plastic packaging is typically labeled with a resin identification code – that chasing arrows symbol with a number 1 through 7. 

Plastic items made from #1 (think soda and water bottles) and #2 (for things like laundry detergent and milk containers) are the 

most widely recyclable, experts said. Other types of plastic simply aren't profitable to recycle in the United States. "Most all of 

plastic waste isn’t safely recyclable, and it is wrecking the recycling system," Dell said. The U.S. produces more plastic waste 

than any other country and actually pays to send some plastic waste abroad. These plastic exports are largely waste from 

consumers, as opposed to plastic scrap from making products, Dell said. 

"Waste that is being generated in the United States is ping-ponging across the globe," said Claire Arkin, global communications 

lead for the Global Alliance for Incinerator Alternatives. "Nobody wants our plastic crap." About half of plastic waste collected 

for recycling worldwide was traded internationally back in 2016, a study in the journal Science Advances found. That year, the 

U.S. paid to export 1.99 million metric tons of plastic scrap to 89 trade partners, with the vast majority exported to China. Of 

that, up to 75% was inadequately managed in receiving countries, the study estimated. U.S. plastic scrap shipped to China was 

largely burned or dumped, Dell said. But the game changed in 2018, when China enacted its "National Sword" policy, which 

banned the importation of dozens of types of solid waste and set contamination limits on recyclable materials. In the following 

years, the U.S. started sending more of its plastic waste to Malaysia, Thailand, Indonesia and Vietnam, and in smaller amounts 

to Turkey, Ecuador, the Philippines, Bangladesh, Ghana, Cambodia and Senegal, according to a 2019 investigation by The 

Guardian. Malaysia, Thailand and Vietnam later restricted imports. 

"Plastic pollution isn't just like an eyesore. It’s a biodiversity, human health, human rights issue when it comes down to it 

because it disproportionately targets the Global South, economically challenged communities and people of color," said Kaitlyn 

Trent of Greenpeace. Now more countries in Latin America are emerging as destinations for global plastic waste, a 2020 study 

found. Last year, the U.S. exported 74,000 shipping containers of plastic waste to 15 low-income Latin American countries. Most 

went to Mexico, followed by El Salvador. The countries where it ends up have few environmental regulations, limited water to 

clean plastic and no capacity to treat the chemicals. They end up burning the waste and polluting the air and water. A number 

of global initiatives in recent years have aimed to address the issue, but waste trade remains rampant. 



FOR ADVERTISING SPACE AVAILABILITY, AD SIZES AND RATES, PLEASE CONTACT OUR  

ADVERTISING COORDINATOR, SUE GUTHRIE, AT 561-254-5605. 



Happy Garden Harvest Inc.         

Microgreens Grower 

(561) 641-4333 

Opens October 15, 2022 

Royal Palm Beach Green Market 



 








